
 

 

 

 

   

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

I am grateful that our school could finish this term on a high note having been able to celebrate all planned festivities to the full. This newsletter is 

filled with snapshots of these.  

In case you still need any help to getting into the festive spirit, it is impossible not to feel contagious joy when watching our Nursery children and 

adults celebrating together:   Nursery Am Christmas Performance  and Nursery PM Christmas Performance  

Special thanks to Miss Ozminnos for skillfully putting these lovely videos together. 

 
Farewell and Happy Retirement 
One colleague who will not be returning on Tuesday 4th January is Mrs Blake who since January 2012 has successfully seen every Year 6 cohort 
through their final year in primary. She leaves many happy memories and we wish her and her family the very best. 
 
Covid update 

As you know, both Delta and Omicron variants are circulating. Omicron can infect anyone that previously had Covid-19, even if it happened in the 

past 90 days. It is therefore important that you get a PCR when showing any symptoms. We know that children also show runny nose and tummy 

ache as a symptom although these are not shown on the NHS testing website. 

 
Bicycles donation 

Who has given our school four fee adult sized bikes? Find out on page 6. 

 

Boardgame of the week 
Shut the Box is a great mathematical game that helps younger players develop arithmetic skills whilst competing to be the first to cover all their 
numbers. Turn to page 7 to find out what this game is all about. 
 
Last chance to book free School Camp Place at our school this holiday 

No cost for FSM, lots of fun activities, free hot meal - Prince of Wales Primary school Winter Camp 2021 | School Camps  

 
Podcast 
Isabella and Varun from Year 6 discuss their work in computing with the micro:bits and how they have used them to improve their own well-being 
and also the environment. Many thanks to Jonathan and Mr. Sin for their help in producing this episode. Mr Taylor, Computing Lead 
POW Cast Episode 2 - YouTube 
 

I wish our school community a Merry Christmas and good health for 2022, 

 

Mr Jan M Bless  

Headteacher 
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Attendance this week 

Ash   85.06% 

Birch 84.03% 

Oak   86.55% 

1H  95.00%           

1K  90.40%            

1W 90.53%           

2A 82.40%           

2L 86.61%           

2T 86.64%          

3F  91.89%              

3H 96.15%              

3W 92.81%             

4F 90.24%             

4G 93.64%             

4Gl 92.86%            

5G 92.89%             

5R  82.07%   

5T  92.27%             

6B 94.74% 

6C 96.32% 

6T 94.00% 

6Ta 90.91% 
 

Well done to Oak, 1H and 6C for best attendance this week. 
Overall attendance since September 2021: 94.02% 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=y1ibWiCkBzk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1J74zOjqhuk
https://schoolcamps.org/camp/prince-wales-primary-school-winter-camp-2021
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wnJ9UNobNiA


 

 

 

 

End of Term Certificates 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   
                            Certificate winners from Year 2                                       Minced pies on offer to parents       Our latest word millionaire: Jeremiah 6T 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Clark’s vision to map all trees on our school site for a tree 

trail and for each class to adopt a native tree has come to 

fruition. Introduced during National Tree Week, the trees are 

now an essential part of childrens’ learning through Science – 

our Changing World and will feature throughout the 

curriculum. Last week they were the source of inspiration in 

painting and multi-media work (see next pages). The trees are 

also an integral part of our climate action programme. 

Many thanks to Miss Homer - Head Gardener and Mr Ferns - 

Outdoor Learning Lead for creating this leaflet with our new 

tree trail. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1: Swedish Whitebeam – observational drawings and colour mixing 

Year 4: Willow Tree, seasonal changes – acrylic paint 

Year 6: Walnut Tree, 

through the seasons –        

acrylic paint. 

As used for the school 

Christmas card, see final 

page in this newsletter. 

Year 5: Sycamore Tree, multi-media, 

sculpture, poetry and spray paint 

Year 2: Tree – based on the story ‘The Memory Tree’ - acrylic paint, multi-media, 

collage (including resident parakeet) 

Year 3:  Hawthorn Tree, seasonal changes – multi-

media, collage, acrylic paint 

EYFS: Birch, Oak and Ash trees – seasonal changes, collage and colour mixing 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Generous bicycle donation 

The British Alevi Federation and London Cycling Club (Londra Bisiklet Kulubu) kindly donated 4 adult sized bikes to our 

school to enable a cycling club to take place from January 2022. Although we had already invested in children’s bikes, 

we were reliant on Cycle Enfield to support with cycling provision lessons. Now school staff can offer additional 

cycling practice by using appropriately sized bikes that our tallest pupils will also ride with greater comfort. 

Four bikes were delivered to the school this week and handed over by the new Co-Chair of the British Alevi 

Federation, Müslüm Dalkılıç. Our Head Girl Nihal, Head Boy Varun, School Parliament Chair Aysema and Deputy 

Chair Tommy were grateful recipients on behalf of the school 

The sturdy bikes are put to the test and get a thumbs up from Nihal, Tommy and Mr Bless. 

 



 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      

      OF THE WEEK 
 

Children will eventually realise that some numbers 
are harder to get than other. 

Shut the Box is a game of arithmetic, problem 
solving and logic. Roll both dice. Add or subtract the 
pips. 

Shut the box (also called canoga, batten down the hatches or trick-track) is a game for one or more players, commonly played in a group of 
two to four. Traditionally, a counting box is used with tiles numbered 1 to 9 where each can be covered with a hinged or sliding mechanism, 
though the game can be played with only a pair of dice, pen, and paper. Variations exist where the box has 10 or 12 tiles. For our children we 
bought the 10 tiles game for 4 people. 

As players develop confidence in operations other 
than addition and subtraction, the game becomes 
more interesting. Especially when a 3rd die is 
introduced. Older children may even want to 
calculate the probability or rolling a certain number. 

Here is a 6 and a 3. You can make 9 or 3 this way. 
More advanced children could make 2 by using 
division. Decide which number to shut or close. The 
winner is the first to have no numbers left to close. 

The History of Shut the Box is unknown but records of 

the game can be traced back to 19th Century France. 

The game did not appear in England, however, until the 

mid 20th Century. 

I like the game because it 
makes me think hard what 

operation is best to use. 

With 3 and 2, I can shut 3 
different numbers: 1, 5 and 6. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://schoolcamps.org/camp/prince-wales-primary-school-winter-camp-2021
https://schoolcamps.org/camp/prince-wales-primary-school-winter-camp-2021


 

 

 

 

‘THREE LITTLE BIRDS’  - ENFIELD MUSIC SERVICE 

On 3rd December some of our classes took part in a Zoom sign and sing activity 

led by Paul Whittaker. We joined live for a fun        20 minute session learning and 

performing the song “Three Little Birds,” by Bob Marley. 

This is the link to the Sing Up signing video for Three Little Birds if you want to 

sing along at home: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ore4obZ3BEA 

       

                                            

Year 4 learning to play the recorder 

On Tuesday, a small group of Year 5 pupils offered to perform some 

pieces from their recorder concert to our Year 4 pupils. Year 4 

enjoyed the performance and were able to ask Year 5 questions 

about playing the recorder before their first lesson later that day. 

Year 5 told them it was hard to start but if you are resilient and 

persevere you will enjoy it and become successful. 

               

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ore4obZ3BEA


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cracker Jokes 

Mr Bless loves cracker jokes and their play on words. He thinks 

it helps our children develop vocabulary, idiom and improve 

their understanding of the English language; mostly though for 

just bellyaching fun – if you get the timing right! 

Why are Christmas cracker jokes funny?  

Christmas Crackers – why bad jokes work  

https://www.thenakedscientists.com/articles/interviews/why-are-christmas-cracker-jokes-funny
https://pennypost.org.uk/2020/12/jokes-crackers/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Homework Autumn 2 

Wel done to all these children for completing al their 

homework throughout the past seven weeks. They were 

given additional breaktime as a result. Now, why is Year 3 

doing so much better than any other year group? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

JANUARY WINTER JANUARY WINTER 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A special visitor 

Class 6Ta received an unexpected visit from a robin today. It sat quite happily on the 

projector before making its way out again. We like to think that it wanted to join in the 

festivities of this morning especially as it is the garden bird of choice in this season. 

Very clever by Mrs Redmore for representing musical pieces for our Songs and Readings Round the Tree this way. 

 



 

 

 

 

Year 3- Autumn Term 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Design and Technology:  

Making a Purse 

 

  

During D&T, we made purses, using recycled 

material. We cut and sewed fabric together 

and decorated used buttons and sequins.  

Geography:  

 

Christmas fun   

Year 3 have been learning 

about mountains, in 

geography. This lesson, we 

have made 3D contour 

maps.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ICT  

ICT has been lots of fun, as we have been branching databases, using the information to make online 

games.  

Lots of Christmas fun this week, in year 

3. Here are some pictures of our 

Christmas parties and activities. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE TIME YEAR EVENT 

04.01.22  all Start Spring Term 

14.01.22 All day Year 4 Verulamium visit 

27.01.22 All day Years 1-6 Pantomime: Snow White  

11.02.22   100% Attendance Club 

14.03.22 All day all School closed – Inset Day 4 

28.03.22 All day all Individual school photos 

17.05.22  all 100% Attendance Club 

24.06.22 All day all School closed – Inset Day 5 

27.06.22 All day all School closed – Queen’s Platinum Jubilee - School Bank Holiday 

22.07.22  all 100% Attendance Club 

22.07.22 
At 
1:30pm 

all School closed at 1:30pm for Summer break 


